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IOCAL CCMMISSIONERS MEMORANDUM {

Transmittal No: 92 LM-151
Date: September 29, 1992

Division: Family and Children
Services

T0: local District Camissioners

SUBJECT: <Child Care ard Development RBlock Grant (CCDBG) Subsidy
Program: Reallocation

ATTACHMENTS: Attachment A - District Allcocation (not available cn-
_ine)

The parpose cof this LM is to inform each soclal services 4istrict
concerning  resallocation of child care supsidy funds under the federal Child
Care and Develcgment Block Crant (CCDBG) Act of 1990.

Social services districts were notified in 92 LM-1 dated January 2, 1992,
92 IL1-68 dated April 21, 1892, and 92 LCM-139 dated Septemper 8, 1992,
concerning the terms and conditicns for the application of and approval for
carticipation in the CCOBG subsidy program and the amount allocated for the

oericd beginning October 1, 1591. Districts which have  submitted =z
Statement orf Intention o rarticipate :in the Child Care and Development
2lock Grant (CCDBEG) Subsidy Program and have received Department approval of

Thelr CCDBG Subsidy Program Plan prior to September 15, 1992 are considered
<0 be varticipating.

CCDBG funds previously allocated to social services districts which =lected
not o participate in vear cone ¢©f the program have been reallocated.
Attachment A - District Allocation - provides revised allocations to social
services districts for the pericd beginning Octcber 1, 13991. Social
services districts which received a porticn of the reallocated funds should
nocte  that this increase will not be sustained in their allocatizn for vear
Two of CCDBG. CCDBG subsidy funds for the period beginning October 1, 1991
Tust be liguidated by September 20, 1993.
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Lack of participation in year cne of the CCDBG subsidy program does not
render social services districts ineligible to receive year two program
funds. Instructicns concerning application for year two funding will be
issued when the grant to New York State becomes available.

If you have any questions regarding this LM, please contact George
Cilezkowski, Bureau of Early Childhood Services at 1-800-342-3715, extensicn
4-9324 or dial direct at (518) 474-9324. Mr. Ciezkowski may be contacted
on-line, Userid s0FL190.
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